PUBLIC HEARING

BOOK 7 PAGE 339

July 22, 1947

A public hearing was held for the purpose of hearing any protests filed against the recommendation of the Zoning Board to change the Zone of Cobb Terrace from Residence B to Residence A. in accordance with a petition submitted July 3, 1947

Mayor Madry presided over the meeting and the following members were present: Alderman Burch, Hobbs, Lanier and Davis.

No one appeared to oppose the recommended action and Alderman Burch moved that the petition be granted. Seconded by Alderman Hobbs and unanimously passed.

Mr. J. M. Lear came before the board to ask that he be permitted to connect with the sewer line for an apartment he is constructing over his garage. He stated that he would not be making a new connection with the town's line, but would make the connection in his own line. He stated further that this connection would not put an additional load on the sewer system, as parties now living in his home would move into the new apartment, and he did not plan to rent the vacated space in his home. After discussion, Alderman Hobbs moved that the request be granted, seconded by Alderman Burch and unanimously passed.

Mr. Collier Cobb came before the board to request that the sewer line be extended further into the newly developed property in Noble Heights. The Board was favorable toward this request, but asked that action be deferred until a later meeting.

The meeting adjourned.

Mu Wilkie